
 
 

South Derbyshire changing for the better 

Safer Neighbourhood 
Area 6 – South 
(6.15 pm – 7.15 pm) 
 
 
Interval with light 
refreshments 7.15 – 7.30 pm 

 
and 
 
 
Linton Area Forum 
(7.30 pm – 8.30 pm) 
 
 
 

           Thursday 
   12th February 2015 
 
 
 
Overseal Village Hall 
Woodville Road 
Overseal 
DE12 6LU 
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COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2015 
 

Committee      Date 

 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 8th January 2015 
(Special – Budget)  
Housing and Community Services   Tuesday, 13th January 2015 
(Special – Budget) 
Finance and Management (Special – Budget) Thursday, 15th January 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 20th January 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 21st January 2015 
 
COUNCIL       Thursday, 22nd January 2015 
 
Finance and Management (Special – NNDR) Monday, 26th January 2015 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 29th January 2015 
Housing and Community Services   Thursday, 5th February 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 10th February 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 11th February 2015 
Audit Sub       Wednesday, 18th February 2015 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 19th February 2015 
 
COUNCIL       Monday, 2nd March 2015 
 
Planning       Tuesday, 3rd March 2015 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 5th March 2015 
Housing and Community Services   Thursday, 12th March 2015 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 19th March 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 24th March 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 25th March 2015 
Audit Sub       Wednesday, 1st April 2015 
 
COUNCIL       Thursday, 2nd April 2015 
 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 9th April 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 14th April 2015 
Housing and Community Services   Thursday, 16th April 2015 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 23rd April 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 12th May 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 13th May 2015 
Finance and Management    Wednesday 20th May 2015 
(Special – Provisional budget out-turn) 
 
ANNUAL COUNCIL     Thursday, 21st May 2015 
CIVIC COUNCIL      Thursday, 28th May 2015 



 

AGENDA 
 
 

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 6 
 

Thursday 12th February 2015 at 6.15 pm 
at Overseal Village Hall 

 
(Light refreshments will be served between 7.15 and 7.30 pm) 

 
 
 

1. Chair’s introduction, Apologies  
 
2. Minutes of last Meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 
3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview /Priorities Update  

 
4. Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas 

 
5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes) 

 
6. Agreed Priorities 

 
7. Date of next meeting  

 
 
 
 Meeting close (7.15 pm)  
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AREA 6 – SOUTH AREA SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 

 

Present Date of Meeting Venue 

Janice Pallett (Chair); Sgt Graham Summers; PC Bill Crerar; PCSO Dave McMillan; Phil Marriott 

(SSDP); M Emmerson; J Smith (CVS); O Pallett; C Wright; J Powell; Cllr Kath Lauro; C Pidgeon; 

Cllr B Wheeler; C Knight; S Jones; S Batchelor (SDDC); K Bradford; Cllr Beth Hall; A Lees; Cllr C 
Jones; Cllr Steven Frost; Cllr Pat Murray 

 
Also present: Sarah Winfield (Clerk) 

 

Tuesday 2nd 

September 2014 

 

Netherseal 

Village Hall 

 

1 Chair’s Introduction, Apologies Action 

 Janice Pallett welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made from the panel.   

 
Apologies were received from Mary Horne, Sheila Jackson and Tony Stone 

 

 

2 Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 
 

The minutes were agreed as a true record of the last meeting.  

3 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  

 Sgt Summers introduced himself as the new Sgt for the area.  Sgt Bromley attended the last meeting, but 
there will now be one SNT Sgt covering all 6 areas. 

 
Sgt Summers discussed crime statistics from 1st April to 31st August - year to date.  Everything is up slightly 

on last year across the whole of Derbyshire but Area 6 has very low crime. 

 
Assault & violence x 27 – same as last year 

Robberies – none 
Sexual offences x 5 compared to 3 last year  

Dwelling burglaries x 5 compared to 3 last year 
Non dwelling burglaries are up to 16 from 14 last year 

Shoplifting x 2, same as last year 
Theft from person x 10, same as last year 

Theft of motor vehicles x 3 compared with 2 last year 
Theft from motor vehicles x 11 up from 3 last year, with 4 being thefts of number plates. These are 

happening across the district 
Bike thefts x 2 compared to 0 last year 

Damage x 28 crimes compared to 25 last year 
Overall 146 crimes compared to 115 last year 

 
ASB is down from 126 to 104, which equates to a reduction of 18%.  Sgt Summers confirmed this was 

down to good policing.  All crime figures are available on line and on the police website. 
 

• PC Crerar discussed Operation Safedrive carried out recently with assistance from the Crest Team 

and VOSA, the following offences were committed: - 
• Seatbelts x 35; mobile phones x 10, licence offences x 1; trailer offences x 1; vehicle registration  

plates x 4.  This proved to be a good day with people prosecuted for offences.  A different area 

will be targeted next time. 
• PC Crerar re-visited Bridge Street, Castle Gresley, where there had previously been ASB issues.  

Two people were arrested for drugs and dealt with.  No further reports of ASB from the area since. 

• PCSO McMillan confirmed that ASB had been low in Area 6.  HGV checks have been carried out in 

Overseal and 4 tickets issued for contravening a 7.5 tonne weight limit. 
 

 

 

4 Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas  

 • Phil advised the group about the Handy Van Scheme who address security issues for those who 

are vulnerable, i.e. fitting window locks etc.  The Partnership fund this scheme.  Thanks were 

issued to the Handy Van Scheme from the Linton Parish.  Doorstep caller notices are available to 
put in front doors.  Leaflets were also available for adult and children & young people domestic 

abuse services in South Derbyshire. 
• New tools and powers for ASB from 1st October will simplify the existing powers and make it 

easier to take out public space protection orders.  South Derbyshire has only 3 live ASBO's and 6 

ABC's currently.  New software will be rolled out across the county to provide a multi-agency 
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approach to identify repeat ASB victims and make it easier and efficient to deal with ASB. 
• Prison me no way sessions in schools continue to be funded by the Partnership, which highlights 

consequences in crime using real life prison officers and current prisoners. 

• Hate crime awareness sessions will be held alongside the Shout Out group in South Derbyshire.   
• Number plate operations have been carried out across the district and will continue with anti-theft 

screws being installed into number plates. A local operation will be held at Toons and a date will 

be announced soon. 
• Operation Jacuzzi is ongoing - if police spot items of value left in cars, the owner gets sent a letter 

from the police pointing it out and asking them to be more careful in future. 

• One funding application has been received from Overseal Parish Council for the village hall who 

have had issues with vandalism.  A CCTV system was installed a few years ago and equipment 
now needs upgrading. This application is for improvements to the system.  Quotations have been 

received for £1,235 total project cost with £927 funding requested. There have been issues with 
cars late at night annoying residents.  The application meets the Partnership criteria.  This is the 

only application that has come in this year for Area 6.  Match funding is available from the Parish 
Council.  The Application was approved by the group. 

 
5 Local Issues – open forum   

 • Cllr Murray questioned what operations has been planned prior to Halloween and Bonfire Night.  

Phil confirmed similar ops will be run to previous years. 

• Stuart Batchelor discussed a seminar on 12th November to highlight changes to ASB legislation, 

commencing at 6.30 pm at the Civic Offices.  Invites will be going out to all Parish Councils. 
• Resident raised there was an unsecure field next to the recreation ground at Mount Pleasant Road.  

The gate was wide open, no post for it to shut to and the ownership unknown.  Parish Council 
agreed to look at ownership.  Stuart Batchelor also agreed to ask at SDDC if they can ID the land 

owner. 

• Resident raised that Derbyshire Carers, who are based at CVS offices are keen to assist and they 
give respite to those caring for others. 

• Jo Smith (CVS) discussed their upcoming AGM on 10th October and subsequent launch of a 

community forum.  This will be held at Swadlincote Town Hall, commencing at 10 am and 
everyone is welcome. 

• Resident discussed the Linton no cold calling area and that signs have been put in most houses.  

There has been a spate of people coming round, knocking on doors and causing general nuisance.  
It was requested that the entire estate be made an official no cold calling zone as this causes 

distress.  Phil Marriott discussed an official scheme run by DCC trading standards and also the 
unofficial zones, which exist.  There are no laws to enforce people who cold call as this is not an 

offence.  PC Crerer spoke to Nottingham Knockers selling tea towels etc. but the person stopped 
did have ID on them. 

• Nomination forms for Vice Chair were available at the back of the room. 

• Resident raised that 4 cars had been parked on the pavement on Main Street, Linton not leaving 

room for anyone to pass, opposite the Brick Room, Linton. 
• Racist graffiti had been found on changing rooms on Mount Pleasant Road.  It was questioned 

whether it would be ok to install CCTV as it is close to a children's play area.  PCSO McMillan took 

photos and Chris Smith at the Partnership was aware.  Sgt confirmed this area will be policed. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Parish Council to 
check ownership 
SB to check 
ownership with 
SDDC 
 
 
 
 
 
Phil Marriott to 
contact Trading 
Standards 
regarding no 
cold calling. 

6 Agreed Priorities  

 No priorities raised. 
 

Issues   Cold calling area in Linton 
             Obstruction to the highway in Linton 

             ASB at Mount Pleasant recreation ground. 
 

The meeting closed at 7.10 pm 
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – SOUTH AREA 6 - Useful Contacts 

 
Safer Neighbourhood Officer 

Phil Marriott     01283 595787        phil.marriott@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 

Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Janice Pallett  

 

Vice Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
 

 
 

District Council 

 
South Derbyshire District Council  01283 221000        www.south-derbys.gov.uk 

Clean Team     0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline     01283 595795 

Neighbourhood Watch (Enquiries)  01283 595787 
 

District Councillors 

 
Cllr Charles Jones    01283 761260        charles.jones@south-derbys.gov.uk  

Cllr Bob Wheeler    01283 218291        bob.wheeler@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Steven Frost    07967 804683        steven.frost@south-derbys.gov.uk  

Cllrs Mrs Margaret Hall    01827 373345        margaret.hall@south-derbys.gov.uk   

 
County Councillor 

 
Cllr Kath Lauro       (Linton and Seales)     kath.lauro@derbyshire.gov.uk  

 
County Council parking enforcement     parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  

 

Police                   south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
 

Inspector Nigel Lidsey    
Sgt Graham Summers      

PC 2953 Bill Crerar      William.crerar.2953@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  

PCSO David McMillan     David.mcmillan.4486@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
   

Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
 

Gareth Evans, Stephen Yates    neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 
Non – Emergency: 101    

Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Emergency:  999   

 
Websites / Social Media 

 

Derbyshire Police -     www.derbyshire.police.uk 
Area 6 Police are on Twitter   www.twitter.com @SwadRuralSNT  

Crime Statistics for your area -   www.police.uk 
Safer South Derbyshire Partnership   www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp 

Safer SDP Facebook Page -   www.facebook.com - search - Safer South Derbyshire Partnership 

SDDC Environmental Health Facebook  www.facebook.com/southderbys 



SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 
 

 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 

AREA FORUM 

 LINTON 

 

 
 
 

(Covering Castle Gresley, Catton, Cauldwell, Coton-in-the-Elms, Drakelow, Linton, 
Lullington, Netherseal, Overseal, Rosliston and Walton-on-Trent) 

 
 
 

 
Meeting to be held at: - 

 

Overseal Village Hall 

 

Woodville Road 

Overseal 

DE12 6LU 

 

on 

 

 Thursday 12
th

 February 2015  

 

at 7.30 pm 

 

 
 
 

Members: 
 

District Councillors: Councillors Wheeler (Chairman), Frost, Mrs Hall, and Jones. 
 
 

County Councillor: Councillor Mrs Lauro. 
 
 
 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

 Democratic Services - Tel: (01283) 595722 and (01283) 595848 
E.mail: democraticservices@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 

 



BUSINESS 

  

 

 

 
1. Apologies for absence. 
 
2. Declarations of Interest. 
 
3.   Chairman's Announcements. 
 
4.   To receive the Minutes of the Meeting held on 2nd September 2014 

(copy attached). 
 
5.   Report back on issues raised at the last Meeting. 
 
6.   Public questions on issues raised by residents. 
 
7.  County Council issues.  
 
8. District Council issues 
 
9.    Date of Next Meeting. 
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 

 

LINTON 

 

2
nd

 September 2014 at Netherseal Village Hall 

 
PRESENT:- 

 

District Council Representatives 

Councillor Wheeler (Chairman) and Councillors Jones; Frost; Murray and Mrs Hall. 
 
S Batchelor (Director of Community and Planning); S Winfield (Service Assistant);  
 
Derbyshire County Council Representatives 

 
P Jameson (Forum Liaison Officer). 
 

County Council Representatives 

 

Councillor K Lauro 
 

Parish Council/Meeting Representatives 
C Wright, J Pallett, O Pallett (Castle Gresley Parish Council); S Gala, C Knight 
(Overseal Parish Council) 
 

    Members of the Public 

    C Pidgeon 
 
LA/13 APOLOGIES 

 
Apologies for absence from the Meeting were received from J Pallett, S Jackson, T Stone, 
M Horne and Heather Wheeler MP 

 
LA/14 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 None. 
 
LA/15 CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Jo Smith (Director of CVS) announced in the previous meeting that the CVS AGM would 
take place on 10th October in Swadlincote Town Hall, commencing at 10 am.  Everyone 
was welcome. 
 
The planning appeal against the District Council's refusal of permission to Gladman 
developments starts next Tuesday (9th September) at 10 am at the Council Chambers, 
SDDC.  Public are welcome but speakers must attend at 10 am to register. 

 
LA/16 MINUTES  
 

The Minutes of the Linton Area Forum held on 28th May 2014 were noted. 
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LA/17 REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 

The Chairman reviewed those items raised at the last Meeting and the Forum Liaison 
Officer reported the progress made in each case.  
 
Acresford Road, Netherseal - Carriageway flooding 
 
Forum Liaison Officer discussed the flooding at Acresford opposite the Crickets Inn.  
Drainage goes through an opposite field and outpours into a brook.  It is believed that the 
pipework is damaged in the field and access is needed to carry out repairs. DCC have 
written to the landowner on a few occasions but have received no response.  The field 
was waterlogged at the time of the last meeting and it was suggested that this was 
polluting the river Mease.  This was discussed with the flood risk team but decided it was 
unlikely to cause concern with the Environment Agency.  DCC can use Section 100 of the 
Highways Act to access the land.  The landowner has been written to with notification of 
DCC's intentions to enter the land without permission at the end of the notice period to 
repair damage. 
 
Director of Community and Planning updated the group on item 8.  Kate Allies made 
investigations into Ernest Hall Way, which is not SDDC land and therefore not responsible 
for maintenance.  This issue will be referred to the Planning Enforcement Officer to 
consider. 
 

LA/18 PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON ISSUES RAISED BY RESIDENTS 

 

It was raised that pot holes are still an issue around the Cadley Hill roundabout.  The 
same holes are getting bigger and motorists need to swerve to avoid them coming from 
Toons.   
 
ACTION- Forum Liaison Officer to report back to a future meeting. 
 
It was raised that in the vicinity of Coton Park / Badgers Hollow Recreation Ground there 
were about 15 holes in the centre of the road getting worse.  Opposite the Red Lion in 
Linton there were also a series of holes.  The Highways Dept had telephoned resident to 
ask where the pot holes were that had damaged a car wheel.  Two deep holes are on the 
Walton to Rosliston Road on the left hand side.   
 
ACTION - Forum Liaison Officer to refer the matter back to DCC 
 
Cllr Murray stated that the Government had allocated funding to address these potholes 
and asked what was the value of funding to address these issues. 
 
ACTION - Forum Liaison Officer to obtain figures and report back to the next 
meeting 
 
It was raised that vegetation is overgrown at the Rosliston / Drakelow (Flintmill) 
crossroads and makes it very difficult to see. Cllr Lauro stated that in order to make it safe 
it needs traffic lights.  The vegetation has been looked at and reported.  It was raised that 
two signs, when approaching from Caldwell Road, stand out from the hedge.  The hedge 
needs cutting and the signs moving back to improve the vision. 
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Councillor Wheeler commented that new jet patching of small potholes was an 
improvement. 

 
LA/19 COUNTY COUNCIL ISSUES 

 
 None 
 
LA/20 DISTRICT COUNCIL ISSUES 

 

The Director of Community and Planning confirmed that Sport England had announced 
another round of protecting playing fields money before Christmas. 
 
Last Night at The Proms will take place this Saturday (6th September) at Rosliston and 
tickets are still available. The lighting of the beacon will also take place at 6 pm. 

 
The 20th anniversary of Rosliston Forestry Centre opening takes place on 16th November, 
together with the National Forest food and drinks fare. 
 
Briefing sessions for Parish Councils will commence at 6.30 pm at the Council Offices on 
the following topics. 
 
12th November ASB briefing on new legislation 
3rd December - Planning application process and planning policy 
28th January - update on neighbourhood planning 
11th March, Building Control and planning enforcement. 
 
A briefing session took place recently on trees and open spaces, which was well received. 

 
 
LA/21 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

 
The date of the next meeting would be confirmed in due course. 

 
R WHEELER 

 
 
 
 

CHAIRMAN 
 

The meeting terminated at 7.45 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Agenda Item Number 5 

 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 

LINTON AREA FORUM 

 

(Covering: Castle Gresley, Catton, Cauldwell, Coton-in-the-Elms, Drakelow, Linton, Lullington, Netherseal, 

Overseal, Rosliston and Walton-on-Trent) 

 

Thursday 12
th

 February 2015 

 

 

REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 

At the last Linton Area Forum held on 2
nd

 September 2014 at Netherseal Village Hall, the following issues 

were raised and a progress report is provided. 

 

Derbyshire County Council Issues: 

 

1. Acresford Road, Carriageway flooding 

Progress will be reported to the forum as and when available. 

 

2. Cadley Hill roundabout, Castle Gresley – carriageway deterioration 

It is anticipated that the majority of the money made available through the accelerated 

maintenance programme will be targeted at surface dressing (and pre-patching in readiness for 

this).  Any location where resurfacing is needed would need to be considered as part of the named 

scheme process.   

 

Details of accelerated highway maintenance funding can be found in the relevant Cabinet Member 

report, via the following link: 

http://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/council/meetings_decisions/meetings/cabinet/582014_cabinet.asp 

3. Highway maintenance in South Derbyshire – funding allocated to roads in the District 

The allocation of (accelerated maintenance) funding will be on a needs basis rather than an equal 

geographic share allocated to each of the districts and boroughs 

4. General pothole repairs – compliments from the Chair of the Forum 

Compliments passed to relevant officers. 

5. Rosliston Road, Walton on Trent – potholes 

Report passed to Control Centre and remedial works subsequently ordered on 10
th

 September 

2014. 

6. Coton Park, Linton – potholes 

Report passed to Control Centre and remedial works subsequently ordered on 10
th

 September 

2014. 

 

P Jameson 

Forum Liaison Officer 

Derbyshire County Council 

Paul.jameson@derbyshire.gov.uk  

01629 580000 
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